



# Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church CHRIST-CENTERED • BIBLE-BASED • FAMILY-FOCUSED

## **Bible Classes are in session!**

See the flyer on the Information Center for all the Bible studies and information for each class. Come and study with us as we strive to be ever more Biblically literate and Doctrinally sound! Here's one of them...

• CROSS Training for Adults @ 10:15

This Adult Sunday School Class is an in-depth Bible Study open to all adults that follows the same Biblical stories the children learn, but go much deeper as we learn history, theology, how it applies to our lives, families, & our crazy world! Taught by Deaconess Ruth Fisher in Room 301.

#### **AMOS = A Ministry of Seniors**

AMOS meets on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays each month. Our next AMOS meeting will be on Feb. 24 in Founder's Hall from 10am to 1pm. It is a fun time of study, games, & fellowship. *Bring a sack lunch.* 

# **HELP WANTED: Worship Team**

Trinity is looking to form a team of volunteers to run the slides during the different worship services. The slides will already be put together, you would just need to sit at the AV booth and run them. Training Provided! We are hoping to have enough volunteers to form a rotating schedule. Contact Juliann (JDolge@TrinityLCS.org) or find Greg at the AV booth between services to let them know you are interested or if you have questions.

# We love our little ones!

During Sunday worship, the Church Nursery is open to little ones 4 and under. At the sanctuary, the nursery is by Lamb sign. At the Family Life Center, the church nursery is in Preschool Room 109.

# Are you getting the most up-to-date info?

Get news from Trinity Lutheran Church in your inbox. Sign up at TrinityLCS.org and be sure to "Friend Us" on Facebook: facebook.com/TrinityLutheranChurchLP

Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church!
We are glad that you are worshiping with
us this morning. If you are visiting with us,
we consider you an honored guest and pray
that you enjoy your worship experience.

If we can help in any way, please see an elder or usher for assistance.

#### 2020-2021 5th-8th CONFIRMATION

Mondays, 6:30pm-7:30pm

8th grade - Pastor Bolte, Adult Classroom

Wednesdays, 6:30pm-7:45pm

5th grade - Andi McDonald, Founder's Hall

6th grade - Jim & Charlene Nichol, Adult Classroom

7th grade - Ruth Fisher, Room 301

## **CROSS Training: Sunday School for ALL Ages**

CROSS Training: Sunday School for all Ages! Each Sunday during the 10:15 worship hour, children & students age 3 through High School meet to study true Bible Events that teach them who God is, what God's love has done for them in Jesus Christ, and what their purpose in life is!

Super Special Note: Parents meet at this same time with Mrs. Ruth Fisher to study these same lessons so that when families meet back up they can continue the conversation in their homes!

Would you like to know more? Contact Ms. Laura by emailing her LNelson@TrinityLCS.org

# 2021 Mobile Pantries Free fresh produce & MORE!

<u>Drive-Thru Distribution</u> Please stay in your vehicles



Dates and Times 6:00-7:30 am



February 6<sup>th</sup> March 6<sup>th</sup>
February 13<sup>th</sup> March 13<sup>th</sup>
February 20<sup>th</sup> March 20<sup>th</sup>
February 27<sup>th</sup> March 27<sup>th</sup>

Barbara Robey Elementary School 5340 N Wigwam Creek Blvd Litchfield Park, AZ 85340

# February "Let's Go" Event!

The Let's Go group is all about ministry and friendship! Each month, we gather good fellowship and good eating. EVERYONE is invited! Where are we meeting this month? Info coming soon!

# 2 Messages from our LWML

**February 14, 2021** - Mite Box Sunday focus: "SUBMERJ" - **Saving Unborn Babies: Mentoring and Encouraging mothers to Reach out to Jesus, Downey, CA \$7,744. Thank you for your coins and donations!** 

**February 20, 2021** - Monthly LWML Meeting, 1:00 PM in Founder's Hall: TV Interview with LCMS Missionaries, Rev. Herb and Markie Burch, in Belize! They show us maps of other local contacts, too! Very interesting! Join us!

#### **New Member Class is scheduled!**

**B.A.S.I.C.S** is a 6-week Bible study that includes the basic teachings of the Lutheran Church and Trinity. This 6-week class is the route to Membership here at TLC. The classes will meet on Sunday evenings, March 7 through April 18 (there will be no class on Easter Sunday) from 4:00-5:00 PM. We invite you to stop by our table in the courtyard after worship or register online at TrinityLCS.org. Look for the Info Center tab at the top and click New Members!

#### **OASIS Wednesday Night Bible Study**

Each Wednesday 6:30pm – 7:45pm **Adults** meet with Pastor Bolte in the Sanctuary. **High School Youth** (+8th grade) meet in the LIGHT Lounge w/ Ms. Laura.

#### **UPDATE: COVID Worship Seating**

In kind response to those who have requested areas in our worship spaces that allow for expanded physical distance seating, beginning December 27th, we will set up the "wing" sections of the Sanctuary and FLC with intentionality so as to help provide peace of mind to those who would prefer a little more space. Please be mindful of physical distancing when sitting in those sections.

Thank you for continuing to show grace and demonstrating patience with us and one another as we gather to worship during these uncommon times!

Juliann Dolge

Jan Reynolds

Director of Music

JDolge@TrinityLCS.org

Director of Care Ministry

JReynolds@ TrinityLCS.org

#### **Meet Our Staff**

Rev. Dave Bolte
Senior Pastor
DBolte@TrinityLCS.org
Ruth Fisher
Director of Family Ministry
RFisher@TrinityLCS.org
Laura Nelson

Dir. of Children & Youth Ministries LNelson@TrinityLCS.org

Sunday Worship on Campus!

7:30am Traditional Worship
9:00am/10:15am Contemporary Worship
11:30am Blended Worship
6:00pm Casual Traditional Worship
Services are also posted on Facebook and TrinityLCS.org

# A message of THANKS from the Wells

God bless everyone at Trinity that took a moment in their busy lives to share words of encouragement during our illness. Thank you so very much. With so many cards we received, you reassured us that God gives us the strength to heal as He watches over us.

Jack and Susan Wells

#### Are you giving your tithe online or by mail?

For those who have not picked up their 2021 offering envelopes, they are being held in the church office. If you are not using envelopes due to mailing or on-line giving, please contact us.

**Also,** it is time for the business office to order Offering Envelopes for 2022. We want to be good stewards of our resources concerning the number of envelopes we order. Many of you are giving online or placing your offering check in the mail. If this is your regular practice, please inform us. See Jan after church or contact us at AThruston@TrinityLCS.org or JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org

#### **Prayer Booklet**

Do you have certain prayers that are special to you and your family?! Let's share! Ruth Fisher is collecting prayers for a prayer booklet! All kinds of prayers or blessings: morning, bedtime, before or after meals. Maybe you have a prayer as you drive the kiddos to school or go to work. Maybe prayers or Bible verses for special occasions. I like to pray Bible verses! Share your family's traditions! You can email these to RFisher@TrinityLCS.org or write out and give it to her.

#### To our generous eagle eyed shoppers:

Thank you for your generous donation of sanitizing wipes! Many of you drop off items and we never know who! We all appreciate you being a part of keeping us all healthy! We will soon need to restock on Clorox and Lysol wipes (or equivalent) for our special church cleaning. They are not always easy to find, so you see a tub or two and would like to donate to Trinity, we all would appreciate and benefit from it!

#### **VOLUNTEERS**

What a blessing you all are! Elders, ushers, musicians, singers, teachers, tech people, slide people, clean teams, childcare, volunteer receptionists, and all of our groups who carry on caring for people, and sharing the hope in Jesus! You are a breath of fresh air in a closed-in world this year. Truly the Holy Spirit uses you as you share your faith in God with others and serve the Lord at Trinity in oh so many ways! We are so grateful to God for all of you! Keep shining His light!

#### **Phone Numbers**

Many of you have dropped your landline and are using only cell numbers. Please email Jan at JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org with a current number for our database. We will never share your information.